
REGULAR MEETING 

May 6, 2024 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held at the 

Township Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting 

were Supervisors’ Strayer, Batt and Sangialosi, Solicitor Matthew McKnight, 

Planning Committee Chairman, Andre Weltman, residents, Jeff and Margie 

Schmidt, Barry Smith, Jill Leahy, Samantha & Logan Kistler, and Secretary Frantz. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the minutes of the April 2, 2024 

meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of April 30, 

2024, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the checks list for May 6, 2024, second 

by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after 

the April 2, 2024 meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Cleaned up and organized shop.  Replace and fixed markers on ditches.  Changed 

oil and serviced the tractor.  Assisted Jerry Schlusser measuring roads for road 

project.  Cut up trees on Quarry and old Shippensburg roads.  Graded part of Ridge 

Road and dragged.  Cleaned 4 pipes on Leeper Farm Road.  Dug pit at Park for 

conservation district.  Dragged Iron Run, Leeper Farm, Cold springs, and 

Bunkerhill.  Dragged Leaf Road and cleaned ditch.   Cleaned trees off of Leeper 

Farm.  Worked on cleaning out garage bay where backhoe is parked. 

 

Secretary Frantz stated that Dirt and Gravel monies are available for application. F 

& M Trust inquired to talk with Supervisors about using them as depository for 

township funds. 

 

Planning committee chairman, Andre Weltman reported on certified letters to be 

sent to cabin owners with new addresses.  He also reported that another area off 

of Old Shippensburg Rd. and Murphy Extended will be reviewed.  

August/September PSATS magazine will have an article concerning DCNR property 

in Townships with comments from Andre.  Iron Run/Charcoal race is June 8, 2024. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi gave update from the WCCOG meeting. Talk of FDR 

continues with hopes of some DEP regulations being passed. 

 

Letters were sent to Mr. Fulton  and Forestry concerning the gravel grinder race 

requirements that are needed to be in place by May 30, 2024 for the race to be 

held June 30, 2024. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to concrete the garage bay, second by Supervisor 

Batt.  Vote unanimous.   

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to advertise liquid fuels project, second by 

Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.   

 



Supervisors denied a request for a building permit for Logan Kistler.  A demolition 

permit of the existing structure was drawn up by Solicitor McKnight.  Mr. Kistler 

will have it reviewed by his attorney. 

 

The Supervisors discussed the concern that resident Jill Leahy brought to the 

Board. No decisions were made. 

 

Secretary Frantz mentioned that Andre Weltman received volunteer of the year 

from Bureau of Parks. 

 

Supervisor Strayer motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 P.M.   

 

 

        Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 

        Janet E. Frantz   

        Secretary-Treasurer   

 


